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PHASE OUT OF OPEN BURNING IN NONATTAINMENT AREA CONTINUES

Current dry weather conditions are causing a high risk of fires. This means the last opportunity
for burning of natural vegetation by residents living within the Phase Two boundary (see map)
must be delayed until October 18 and extend through November 7. Some residents may be
confused by who can and can not burn natural vegetation in southern Clark County. If you do
not know the boundaries of the Phase Two area, a map is available from the Southwest Air
Pollution Control Authority (SWAPCA). The area, in approximate terms, runs from north of
119th Street to about 159th Street and from east of 162nd Avenue to Washougal’s city limits.

This phase-out of open burning in southern Clark County began in Fall 1992 when Phase One
residents had their last opportunity to burn yard debris. A curbside pickup program has begun
in Phase One and residents are encouraged to contact the Clark County Disposal Group to
subscribe to this program. "The phase-out of open burning in the Phase One area has worked
more smoothly than expected and we hope for similar success in the Phase Two area," said
Robert Elliott, Executive Director of the Southwest Air Pollution Control Authority. Elliott said
that fewer violation notices have been issued than expected for violating the burning ban rules.
He also reminded residents living within the Phase One area that they have already had their last
opportunity to burn natural vegetation and that this announcement does not apply to them. "The
successful phase-out of open burning in the nonattainment area can be attributed to the excellent
cooperation between the Clark County Fire Marshal, Department of Natural Resources, Clark
County Solid Waste Department and the Southwest Air Pollution Control Authority " said
Elliott.

Coinciding with this general phase-out of open burning, Department of Natural Resources
officials want the general public to know that they will stop issuing permits to burn
silvicultural/land clearing debris on "unimproved" property at the same time. Also, DNR
permitted burning within the Phase Three boundary will be stopped by the Spring of 1994.
Applications for silvicultural/land clearing burn permits in Phase Two must be received by the







